
 

 

 

COMMISSION STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: June 4, 2024 

ITEM TITLE, PRESENTER: Consideration and Approval of the 2025 State Task Force Grant (STFG) 

between the Utah Commission on Criminal & Juvenile Justice (CCJJ) and 

San Juan County Sheriff’s Office Major Crimes & Drug Task Force 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the 2025 grant application.  

 

SUMMARY 

The San Juan County Sheriff’s Office Major Crimes & Drug Task Force has applied for the annual State 

Task Force Grant for the 2025 grant year which is from July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025. CCJJ administers 

STFG through the Law Enforcement Operations Account (LEOA). CCJJ is required to grant funds from 

the LEOA under the State Task Force Grant program. Grants are awarded to criminal justice service 

providers in order to address illicit drug use and other crime issues. The first priority of the STFG grant 

program is to provide operational support for Utah’s established multi-jurisdictional drug and crime task 

force units. The second priority of STFG funding is the reduction of illegal drug activity through 

education, prevention, treatment and research programs.  

HISTORY/PAST ACTION 

San Juan County Sheriff’s Office Major Crimes & Drug Task Force has applied for and received annual 

Utah CCJJ grant funding since approximately the year 2000.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no fiscal impact but requires the grant funds spending, by the Task Force, initially be paid for 

by the county which is reimbursed every quarter (3 months).  


